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Dear Prime Minister, State Premiers and Territory Chief Ministers, parliamentarians and Australian public,

We, the undersigned, are deeply concerned that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples have not shared in the health gains 

enjoyed by other Australians in the last 100 years. It is a national scandal that Indigenous Australians live 17 years less than 

other Australians. Indigenous Australians continue to needlessly suffer and die early, not from a lack of solutions or government 

commitments, but from a lack of political will and action.

We call on all Australian Governments to commit to a plan of action to achieve health equality for Indigenous peoples 
within twenty-five years.  

This commitment must receive bipartisan support from federal, state and territory parliaments as well as all sections of Australian society.

Indigenous Australians die from preventable diseases such as rheumatic heart disease, eradicated among the rest of the Australian 

population and they have lower access to primary health care and health infrastructure that the rest of Australia takes for granted.

This is not acceptable. We need to intensify our efforts and treat the Indigenous health crisis as a national priority.

There are already national commitments and policies in place to address Indigenous health inequality – what is missing are appropriately 

funded programs that target the most vulnerable. There are many stories of Indigenous success and high achievement that exist, which 

we can celebrate and learn from.

The signatories to this letter are committed to working in close and active collaboration with Indigenous peoples, communities and 

governments to achieve health equality within a generation.  We commit ourselves to being engaged in identifying necessary actions  

and finding solutions.

At minimum, achieving health equality will require: 

	 „ measures to ensure equal access for Indigenous peoples to primary health care and health infrastructure 

	 „ increased support for developing the Indigenous health workforce 

	 „ a commitment to support and nurture Indigenous community controlled health services 

	 „ a focus on improving the accessibility of mainstream health services for Indigenous peoples 

	 „ an urgent focus on early childhood development, maternal health, chronic illness and diseases 

	 „ �supporting the building blocks of good health, such as awareness and availability of nutrition, physical activity,  

fresh food, healthy lifestyles, adequate housing and the other social determinants of health.

It is inconceivable that a country as wealthy as Australia cannot solve a health crisis affecting less than 3% of its population.

Rapid improvements can be achieved in the health of Indigenous peoples by comprehensive, targeted and well resourced government 

action, through partnership with Indigenous peoples.

We call on the support of the people of Australia to help stop this needless suffering.

Yours respectfully,

Indigenous children are dying at almost three times
the rate of non-Indigenous children 

A call for health equality for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples 
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